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This letter to the editor comes from another Packard grantee, MomsRising. With the right combination of urgency and confidence, the parent’s perspective on what California’s top priority should be creates a newsworthy hook and a compelling case. 
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As a parent, my kids are my top budget priority. The U.S. Congress is demonstrating that kids are a top priority for them too by considering the State Children's Health Insurance Program (SCHIP) bill as one of the first bills of the new year.

California's leaders must also do their part to help California families who are losing their employer-sponsored health coverage due to job loss. Right now, California's SCHIP program, Healthy Families, is bursting at the seams due to high unemployment, and the loss of employer-based insurance. In fact, 30,000 new eligible children are enrolling every month, pushing the total enrollment of the state program to more than 900,000.

Unfortunately, many more children will need coverage in the coming months. Now that the economic crisis is hitting our kids, it's time to take quick action. Our leaders in California must pledge to make healthcare coverage for kids a top priority in order to improve our state's economy and health.

Merrill Dellas

Eureka
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